
 

 

 La Porte, Morgan’s Point, & Shoreacres 

    

 

 

Meeting Agenda 
July 13, 2017 

11:00 AM 
La Porte ISD Support Services Building, located at 2015 Sens Road, La Porte, TX  

 
 

Call to Order 

Introductions  

Approval of Minutes from Prior Month 

Committee Reports 
 Emergency Communications: Kristin Gauthier 

A. Incidents 
B. Reverse Drills 
C. E‐Notify Updates: Dan Heiken 

 Emergency Response and Resources: Richard Bass 
 Hazardous Materials Facilities Liaison: Burch Estes 
 Planning: Lance Hardcastle 
 Public Education & Information: Dena Mahan 
 Membership Committee: Bill Bower 
 Treasurer’s Report: Shelly Simon 
 Safety Fair: Dena Mahan 
 30th Anniversary: Jeff Suggs 

 

Old Business 
 LEPC Parade Float, Recognition of Volunteers: Clayton Hackett 
 LEPC Member Survey Presentation: Dena Mahan 
 Emergency Preparedness Guide: Kristin Gauthier 

 

New Business 
 Donation to LPHS “Friends of the Theatre”: Kristin Gauthier 
 EPA/LEPC Monthly Webinars: Kristin Gauthier 
 EPA Region 6 Newsletter: Clayton Hackett 

 

Presentations 
 Presentation by Donald Ladd, Asst. Chief, City of La Porte Fire Department 

 

Good of the Order 
 
Adjournment 
 



   La Porte, Morgan’s Point, & Shoreacres 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
     May 11, 2017 

 
 
Call To Order 

Ray Cook called to order the regular meeting of the LEPC on May 11, 2017 at 11:04 a.m. at 2015 Sens Road, La 
Porte, Texas.   

 
Introductions 

Introductions were made around the room.  Members are reminded to sign in on the attendance sheet at the back of 
the room. 

 
Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting 

A motion by Jesse Davila, ITC, was made to accept the April 13, 2017 meeting minutes.  Kristin Gauthier, City of La 
Porte, seconded the motion. A vote was taken; Motion carried. 

 
Reports 
 

a) Emergency Communications – Kristin Gauthier:  
 

1. Incidents –  
a. Kristin asked members to send an email summary of incident reports that are discussed at the membership 

meetings to Shelly each month to help in typing the minutes. 
b. Level 1 at Baker Petrolite on April 20, 2017: The reporter accidentally selected “Shelter in Place”.  We 

contacted them immediately and asked them to correct the report.  Kristin reminded members to be careful 
when selecting “recommended actions for the community”. 

c. Level 2 at AkzoNobel Bay Park on April 20, 2017: On April 20 at approximately 12:00 AkzoNobel Pasadena 
experienced decomposition in a plant dump pit and trench leading to the dump pit. The decomposition was 
cause by a buildup of solid material in the dump pit trench which did not allow residual product to flow freely 
into the dump pit. The plant issued an e-Notify message at 12:11 reporting a level 2 incident, the all clear 
was reported at 12:16. There were no injuries or offsite impacts associated with this event.  Kristin received 
good information from them. 

d. Level 1 at Chemours on May 10, 2017: On 5/11/17, Chemours operators were in the process of flushing a 
section of oleum piping to non-fuming when fumes started to escape from a leak point in the piping.  The site 
fume alarm was sounded and operations initiated fume mitigation and suppression procedures until the 
piping was flushed clear of fuming acid and isolated to stop the release.  The reportable quantity (RQ) was 
not exceeded.   There were no personnel exposures, injuries, or off-site impact resulting from this incident.  
A full investigation is underway.  This incident was reported by DuPont.  Kristin discussed issues with 
landlord/tenant facilities and shared emergency communications.  A representative from Noltex spoke on 
some of the communications issues they experienced at their facility, which caused some confusion.  They 
were told to Shelter in Place.  The facility that is experiencing the incident is responsible for ensuring proper 
and consistent notifications are made to the City and LEPC.  If a landlord is making notification on behalf of 
a tenant, they need to clarify who is actually experiencing the issue (i.e. DuPont making a notification on 
behalf of Chemours).  She reemphasized that, even if a landlord is responsible for making emergency 
notifications for facilities located on their site/complex, they still have to recognize the separate boundaries 
of each site within their complex.  Kristin is going to schedule a meeting with the DuPont complex and their 
tenants to discuss these challenges further. 

e. Level 3 at LyondellBasell Bayport Polymers on May 1, 2017: They had an unusual odor come across their 
facility from offsite.  They sent in a Level 3 for the incident in an effort to discover the source of the odor.  
They communicated with a neighboring facility and discovered the origin of the odor (relief device caused 
loss of containment) and were able to resolve the issue.  The only issue with the original Level 3 report was 
that it reported the incorrect wind direction, which caused facilities to the north to search for a possible leak.  
Kristin received a call from one of these facilities letting her know the wind direction was incorrect.  Kristin 
then spoke to Lyondell and asked them to correct the report.  A follow-up report was sent shortly after with 
the correct wind direction. 
 

2. Reverse Drills:   
a. 4/2017 – Lubrizol: Facility was contacted by Dispatch at 10:06 and they submitted an E-Notify at 10:44.  

Dispatch did not receive an All Clear. 



b. 4/26/17 – Air Liquide La Porte SMR: Facility was contacted by Dispatch around 2:00 a.m.  No E-Notify was 
received from the facility. 

c. 5/2/17 – LyondellBasell: Facility was contacted by Dispatch around 10:00 and they submitted an E-Notify 
at 10:16.  An All Clear was submitted at 11:10.  No issues.   

d. 5/10/17 – Eurecat: Facility was contacted by Dispatch around 8:27 PM.  There was an issue with the 24-
hour that was called, so Burch was contacted next.  The facility sent in an E-Notify and sheltered their facility 
in place around 8:41.  They issued the All Clear around 8:46.   

 
Kristin reminded all members that the reverse drills are a good test not only for facilities, but also for the 
dispatchers as it allows them to practice and lets us verify the 24-hour number.  She also encouraged facilities 
to use the drills as an opportunity to work on internal communications.  
 

3. E-Notify Update – Dan Heiken 
Kristin announced that the Emerge Steering Committee is still working on updates to the E-Notify system to 
simplify the process and make it more user friendly and intuitive for facilities.  More information will be provided 
at a later date. 
 

b) Emergency Response & Resources – Richard Bass:  Richard was not present.  Kristin passed around a sign-up 
sheet for the Baker 6th Grade Campus drill that will take place beginning at 1:15 PM on May 15th.  Richard will be 
leading the drill and we still need volunteers to serve as evaluators.   

 
c) Hazardous Materials Facility Liaison – Burch Estes:  No report.   

 
d) Planning – Lance Hardcastle: The Committee is continuing to work on the Transportation RMP project and develop 

recommendations for the LEPC.  They are also looking at recommendations for internal communications during an 
emergency response.  The Committee needs additional members because they have lost several members over the 
last couple of months.  They would like assistance with this Committee, so please contact Lance or Shelly if you are 
interested in serving on the Planning Committee. 

 
e) Public Education & Information – Dena Mahan: The Wally Wise Program will take place this week or next.  The La 

Porte High School Theatre Group put together a video for the program this year.  Kristin needs volunteers to deliver 
coloring books and crayons to the elementary schools.  This weekend, we will have a float in the 125th Anniversary 
parade.  There is still space available for people to ride on the float.  The Baker 6th Grade Shelter-in-Place Program is 
set for May 15th.  As she mentioned earlier, we still need volunteers to serve as evaluators for the drill.  Kristin is still 
working to develop an Emergency Preparedness Guide that will be distributed to residents in June or July. 

 
f) Membership Committee – Bill Bower:  No report. 

 
g) Treasurer’s Report: We took in receipts of $60,545.00 in membership dues, golf tournament proceeds, and a grant 

for $1,000 from the American Chemical Council for the TRANSCAER training. Total disbursements equaled 
$53,575.82 a payment to Emerge, April lunch expenses, postage, secretarial services, and float decorating supplies. 
The total available funds as of April 30, 2017 was $80,037.50.   

 
h) Safety Fair – Kristin Gauthier: Reminder that the Safety Fair will take place on September 23rd from 10-1.  We are 

still not sure about the location, but will provide more information at the next meeting. 
 
Old Business 

 
a) LEPC Membership Survey:  The survey presentation has been put on hold until the results can be reviewed by the 

Executive Committee.  Members are still encouraged to complete the study. We will report the findings to the 
membership at a future meeting.   

b) TRANSCAER Training: We received a $1,000 grant from the American Chemical Council and the LEPC matched 
that with another $1,000.  Information about the training is available in the back of the room.  We encourage our 
facilities and first response agencies to attend. 

c) 125th Anniversary Parade Float: Ray discussed the parade and requested additional people to participate in the 
parade by either riding on the float or walking alongside to hand out stickers and candy to the crowd.  Ray asked for a 
show of hands of how many people planned on participating in the parade.  The Parade Entry Number is 13 for those 
that are participating.  The float will be pulled by a Dow HazMat Rescue Truck.  Please be there by 8:00.  The parade 
starts at 10:00. 

d) Deer Park Joint LEPC Meeting on May 23rd:  The Deer Park and Southeast Regional LEPCs are having a joint 
meeting at 11:00 AM on May 23rd, and will have representatives from the State and National Weather Service there 
to present.  There are flyers in the back of the room with more information.  Members are encouraged to attend. 

e) Vote on LEPC Bylaws Revisions: The proposed revisions were presented at the last membership meeting and 
emailed to all members for review.  Ray called for a motion regarding the Bylaws.  Lance Hardcastle, LyondellBasell, 
made a motion to approve the revised Bylaws.  Burch Estes, Eurecat, seconded the motion.  A vote was taken; 
motion carried. 
 
 
 



 
New Business 
 

a) The filing of the 2016 LEPC Taxes has been completed.  They have been signed and submitted on time. 
 
Presentations 
 

a) A presentation was made by the City of Pasadena and Port of Houston on the Apache helicopter crash that occurred 
in December of 2016. 

b) Holland Jordan from ChemStewards, SOCMA, presented on the Chemical Safety Symposium that will take place in 
Houston October 11th-12th.  He discussed some of the features of the symposium, invited everyone to attend, and 
provided flyers in the back of the room with more information on SOCMA and the symposium. 

 
Good of the Order 
 

a) Thank you to Holland Jordan and ChemStewards/SOCMA for providing lunch for today’s meeting. 
b) Kristin reminded everyone that the City of La Porte’s 125th Anniversary Celebration begins this evening and goes all 

weekend.  She invited everyone to attend some of the events. 
 

Adjournment 
 

a) Motion to adjourn the meeting was made and passed.  Meeting adjourned @ 12:03 p.m. 
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Checking Account Balance as of June 30, 2017 $149,551.04

TOTAL AVAILABLE FUNDS as of June 30, 2017 $149,551.04

06/30/17

RECEIPTS SINCE LAST MEETING:

LA PORTE, MORGAN'S POINT, & SHOREACRES LEPC TREASURER'S REPORT

REPORT DATE: July 13, 2017

BALANCE AS OF LAST REPORT: May 11, 2017
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 LEPC Coordinator

TOTAL RECEIPTS SINCE LAST MEETING:
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TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS SINCE LAST MEETING:

Shelly Simon
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